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	AnsaldoBreda Rail Car Update
Since the Board meeting, staff has prepared and delivered contract modification 13 to AnsaldoBreda, SpA which incorporates the Board’s action.  We have received several communications from AnsaldoBreda.  However, AnsaldoBreda seems to be intent on redefining the terminology contained in the Board’s motion.  At this point, AnsaldoBreda SpA has not yet signed the modification prepared by Metro.  We continue to wait for AnsaldoBreda SpA to sign the contract modification.  We will send you an early daily brief tomorrow on whether or not we have a signed contract modification from AnsaldoBreda SpA.
In addition, the L.A. Weekly is expected to publish an article Thursday, April 2, 2009, about the Board’s decision to extend the option period for AnsaldoBreda for two months.  I was interviewed by former Daily News reporter Beth Barrett, who also spoke with AnsaldoBreda officials.  The weight, late delivery and other issues were raised.  We declined to talk about lobbying by AnsaldoBreda other than to note that staff was not contacted.  The reporter asked if the manufacturing plant proposal will bear on the Board’s decision.  Since this procurement is federally funded, the Board cannot make this a requirement, however, I acknowledged this is an important issue for the city, which is facing double-digit unemployment.  I repeated what I have previously said in public that I am concerned about getting the original 50-car order and having the current performance issues remedied.  The Mayor and other Board members also underscored last week that the performance issues must be addressed.

2009 Joint Light Rail Conference
On Sunday through Tuesday, April 19-21, 2009, we will be hosting the 2009 Joint Light Rail Conference.  The conference, titled Growth and Renewal, is sponsored by the American Public Transportation Association (APTA) and the Transportation Research Board (TRB).  This conference focuses on the demands of rapidly growing light rail systems as well as meeting the needs of older systems. The conference will also feature technical tours of Metro’s system.  Supervisor Don Knabe and Art Leahy are feature speakers. 
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